
 

 

 

 

 

 Monthly Meeting 
 

Agenda 
 

DATE: Wednesday, March 26, 2025 
TIME: 10:00 AM – 12:00 Noon 

 
PLACE: Brooklyn Borough Hall 

209 Joralemon Street 
Brooklyn, NY  11210 

 

Greetings  Jacqueline Kennedy-Saddler, Provider Co-Chair 
BWICA Educational Fund, Inc. 
 

 

Welcome Remarks 
 

Deanna Foote, Director of Constituent Affairs Charise Lawrence, Brooklyn 
Office of the Brooklyn Borough President  Brooklyn Government Affairs  

Officer, NYCDFTA   
 

WOMEN’S MONTH CELEBRATION 
 

Celebrating Brooklyn’s Phenomenal Women 
Honorees:   
 
Charise Lawrence, Brooklyn Government Affairs Officer 
NYC Department for the Aging 
 
Rolanda T. Pyle, LMSW, Author, Community Leader  
(Retired from the NYC Department for the Aging) 
 
Legislative Update:   María Alvarez, Executive Director,   
      BWICA Educational Fund, Inc. 

        
Health Corner: 
Leslie Sierra, Outreach Counselor 
NY StateWide Senior Action Council 

 
Adjournment 

 

 

   

5901 13th Avenue 

Brooklyn, NY 11219-4935 

917-518-4050 (P) 

718-729-1807 (F) 

maconsult@aol.com 

María Alvarez, Executive Director 

www.brooklynseniors.org 

 

 

   BWICA 

Brooklyn-wide Interagency Council on Aging 

(BWICA) 

Educational Fund, Inc. 

Executive Board 

Jacqueline Kennedy-
Saddler 
Provider Co-Chair 

Jorge Tait 
Consumer Co-Chair 
 
Sheila Davis 
Secretary 
 
Joyce Bolden 
Treasurer 

 Member Councils 

Bay Ridge 

Bedford Stuyvesant 

Bensonhurst 

Borough Park 

Brownsville-Ocean Hill 

Coney Island 

Community District 13 

Community District 15 

Community District 18 

Crown Heights 

East Flatbush 

East New York 

Flatbush 

Fort Greene 

Midwood 

Park Terrace 

Ridgewood Bushwick 

Shorefront 

Spanish-speaking     
Elderly 

Williamsburg-Greenpoint 

 

 Staff 

María Alvarez 
Executive Director 

The Brooklyn-wide Council is a federation of 17 community district councils and the Borough-wide  

Spanish-speaking Elderly Council.  Funded under contract with the New York City Department for the Aging,  

through grants provided by the Brooklyn Borough President and the City Council; and funds provided by the New  

York State Office for the Aging through resources made possible by a grant from the New York State Legislature. 




